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Retail Spotlight
BY RAY KEENER 

Check the National Bicycle Dealers 
Association revenue stats for nation-
wide sales of used bi-
cycles. The number is 
nowhere to be found. 
Even rentals at 2 per-
cent of sales over-
shadow them.

With the economy 
dictating frugality, 
used bikes are looking 
more appealing. But 
taking trade-ins or 
displaying used bikes 
seems to be unwieldy. So how can you 
be in the used bike business without the 
hassle? Steven Phyle of Tonka Cycle and 
Ski in Minnetonka, Minnesota, holds a 
used bike sale once a year. 

“It’s more of a grassroots effort than a 
big revenue generator,” Phyle said. “We 
charge $5 to help sell a bike for under 
$100,  $10 for over $100, and for a bike 
over $200, we charge 10 percent of the 

selling price. And 98 percent of the 
bikes are under $100.”

In late June, Tonka’s parking lot was 
filled with used bikes 
and shoppers. “This 
year we had about 400 
bikes, and about 300 of 
them sold,” said Phyle. 

On the same week-
end, Phyle marked 
down all new bikes 
10 percent and all ac-
cessories 15 percent. 
“Folks will put their 
old bike in the used 

bike sale and buy a new bike with the 
proceeds,” Phyle said.

Ultimately the used bike sale is about 
building relationships and goodwill. 

“There’s a strong message about our 
business: We’re not just here to sell you 
a new bike, we’re here to get you on a 
bike no matter what you can afford. And 
you’re way better off buying a used Gi-
ant than a new Wal-Mart bike,” he said.

Shop Builds Goodwill with Used Bikes

Tonka’s annual used bike sale 
in June is a repeat success.

BY RAY KEENER
How many bicyclists are there in 

America? A simple question, but until 
recently, there’s been some confusion 
about the answer.

The National Sporting Goods Asso-
ciation (NSGA) has been the histori-
cal source for U.S. bicycle riding par-
ticipation data for decades. Starting in 
1999, the Outdoor 
Industry Associa-
tion (OIA) began 
generating its own 
participation data 
for cycling.

The problem: The 
NSGA and OIA 
numbers were tens of millions apart. 
For example, in 2004, NSGA report-
ed 40.3 million riders while OIA said 
there were 85.7 million.

Differences in methodology ac-
counted for much of the discrepancy. 
The OIA counted everyone who had 
ever ridden, while NSGA counted only 
those who had taken six or more rides 

within the past year.
The temptation to cite the higher 

OIA numbers when talking to the me-
dia or outside investors was consider-
able and confusing.

Fortunately, the OIA has brought its 
methodology in line with the NSGA’s, 
and the current numbers are now 
within a few percentage points.

And the numbers 
are encouraging. 
NSGA reported 44.7 
million bicycle rid-
ers in 2008, an in-
crease of 4.5 million, 
or 11 percent from 
40.1 million in 2007.

“There’s a wealth of information 
available below this top-line data,” said 
Jay Townley of the Gluskin Townley 
Group. “Historical comparison and 
trend analysis can tell us a lot about 
where the industry has been and where 
it’s going.” 

For more, visit nsga.org and click on 
Information Center and Research.

Ridership Numbers on the Rise

Cycling Participants
2006	 35.6 Million
2007	 40.1 Million
2008	 44.7 Million

Source: NSGA


